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A statement telling of the organization of this unit through the
American Friends Service Committee and attempting to evaluate

the work in terms of its effect on the patients and as a means
of personal growth.

October, 1944



In this pamphle: are recounted some of the experiences and activities of thirty
young women from various parts of the country who for a time left their positions
in schools, afre.r and homes to belp care for the mentally ill. In wartime, mental
bospitals find it difficult to maintain even custodial care.
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Philadelphia State H()Sﬁital is located about 20 miles (50 minutes) northeast of
the center of Philadelphia, a city of about three million. On the 1100 acres of
rolling farmland and pleasantly landscaped grounds there are 96 buildings. Here
6100 patients live, about one-half of whom are women. This represents 1576
beds over the comfortable.capacity of the hospital. Double deck beds and basement
sleeping rooms make it possible to accommodate this number of patients.

Three new buildings recently completed have helped relieve the overcrowding.
Dr. Charles Zeller, Superintendent of the hospital, who has done much toward
the recent development of the institution, estimates that the accommodations
needed for mental patients from Philadelphia County by the year 1953 will be
near 11,000. A building program is anticipated which will raise the capacity of
the hospital to 10,000, and provide better facilities for medical, surgical, and

therapeutic care.

jée geginning

Women's Service in Mental Hospitals* is a partial solution to the problem of
female personnel shortage at Philadelphia State Hospital, the second largest
mental institution in the country. The idea of recruiting through the American
Friends Service Committee young women for such a service group was an out-
growth of the success which Civilian Public Service Unit 49 had in relieving the
male attendant shortage at that hospital.

As early as March, 1943, organization plans for a women’s unit were made,
Margaret Jones was appointed to sponsor the project, recruiting was begun and
applications began to arrive.

On June 23rd the original unit of eight women met at Pendle Hill with the
AFSC representatives and Miss Edgar, Director of Nursing, who was to serve as
Director of the Unit. After several days of preparation the unit arrived at the
hospital where they met members of the staff and made a tour of the wartds.
Classes in hospital techniques began the 28th and ward assignments were made.

Since October, 1943, Ruth Dingman, a graduate psychiatric nurse from Ygle
School of Nursing has been the AFSC-CPS Executive Director of Women's Service
in Mental Hospitals.

The first group included Jeanne Booth of California; Norma Dierking, Iowa;
Edythe Gordon, Illinois; Doris Larmon, Colorado; Betty Nolte, Ohio; Margaret
Riggs, South Dakota; Jane Terhune, Ohio, and Ruth Wendt, Michigan. A total
of 29 girls have worked as members of W.S.M.H. during this first year. The
success of their work demonstrates the desirability of forming units in other

hospitals as soon as possible.
* Hereafter will be referred to as W.S.M.H.
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